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G.T. (Ellen Yeung) College - Secondary Section
G. T. (Ellen Yeung) College is a candidate school* for the Diploma Programme. This 
school is pursuing authorization as an IB World School. These are schools that share a 
common philosophy—a commitment to high quality, challenging, international education 
that G. T. (Ellen Yeung) College believes is important for our students. 
*Only schools authorized by the IB Organization can offer any of its four 
academic programmes: the Primary Years Programme (PYP), the Middle Years 
Programme (MYP), the Diploma Programme or the Career-related Programme (CP). 
Candidate status gives no guarantee that authorization will be granted. 
For further information about the IB and its programmes, visit http://www.ibo.org

GTC has been a candidate school for the IB Diploma Programme since 1 September 
2016. An assigned consultant from the IB organisation, Mr. Colin Brown who is living 
in Australia, was working with us closely on overseeing and supporting the school’s 
preparation towards Verification by the IB Organisation. Mr. Brown came to GTC for 
a Consultation Visit as requested by the IBO to make sure all stakeholders at GTC 
are aware and support the school to implement the IB Diploma programme as an 
alternative curriculum to the local HKDSE. In addition, the consultant checked all 
school laboratories for safety and organisation, as well as the Music room and Visual 
Arts teaching room and studio. The consultant met with the school administration, the 
DP coordinator, all subject and core group teachers, the librarian, the parent and the 
student representatives, explaining the requirements of verification.

We received a Consultation Report a week after the visit. The comments and 
suggestions from Mr. Brown are constructive and positive. We have revised all 
written documents including mostly subject curriculum outlines as well as school 
IBDP policies. In addition, all school laboratories will be installed an emergency cut 
off switch to electricity as a safety measure required by the IBO. We are now at the 
final stage of the Candidate phase and getting ready to enter into the next phase 
towards authorisation. When the consultant has confidence that GTC’s preparation is 
good and ready to implement the Diploma Programme, he will sign off his consultant 
role from the IBO. Then, GTC will formally apply for a Verification Visit by other IBO 
officials. We are expecting the Verification Visit to take place in late January 2018, 
getting everything prepared for their inspection.

Consultation visit from 10-12 April 2017
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There are totally 23 applicants for Pre-IB G10 in 2017-2018. 

Interviews with the applicants and their parents had been conducted to review 
each applicant’s status on fulfilling the admission criteria to the IB Diploma 
Programme as well as the feasibility of applicant’s preferred subject combination, 
assessing their suitability. Applicants also needed to fill in the Research Interest 
Statement for the three elective subjects that they prefer to study in their 
G10 year. The admission criteria were announced through the e-notice to all 
applicants on 20 April 2017 as follows:

Pre-IB G10 in 2017- 2018

A good command of English, competence in Chinese, Maths and at least one science subject. 
In order to be eligible for studying the IB Preparatory Course in G10, current G9 students should 
attain the following academic standards:

(1) English To attain grade C or above in IGCSE (ESL)

(2) Math To attain grade C or above in IGCSE (Math)

(3) Biology To attain grade C or above in IGCSE (Biology)

(4) Chinese To attain a pass (score ≧ 50) in GT’s overall internal assessment in 
Grade 9

(5) Two elective subjects To attain a good pass (score ≧ 60) in GT’s overall internal 
assessment in Grade 9

Like all students studying at GTC, IBDP 
students are also eligible to apply for school 
scholarships and grants. The criteria for 
acceptance and the percentage of financial 
aid is the same as for students in the HKDSE 
curriculum.  It is the school policy that no 
students should be barred from accessing 
the HKDSE or IBDP curriculum because of 
financial insufficiency, providing students an 
equal chance for their studies. For details of 
the school’s Financial Assistance Scheme 
for the IBDP, please refer to Prof. Li’s memo 
265 released through  the e-notice on 26 April 
2017.

When you are writing a report or a research article, it is not uncommon for us to make use of the materials from others’ 
works directly without acknowledging the sources or the authors. This is regarded as a malpractice and deprivation 
of other’s property. Thus, academic honesty is taken seriously in the IB school policies.  The poster on next page is 
published by the IBO on introducing the concept of academic honesty, helping IBDP students understand the importance 
of respecting others’ works.

Academic Honesty is crucial in the IBDP
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In the Issue 1 of our IB Newsletter, we introduced the IB learner profile which 
is a translation of the IB mission statement into a set of learning outcomes for 
the 21st century.  Can you tell the 10 attributes of the learner profile? Some G8 
students have designed logos representing these attributes. Can you match 
each logo with the attribute it represents? Take your answer to the IB office and 
you will get a prize for a 100% match, showing your great attributes of the IB 
learner profile.

G8 Graphics on IB Profile
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Curriculum Director: Professor Rex Li          Principal: Dr. Raymond Tam
IB Coordinator: Dr. Vincent Tam                   IB CAS Coordinator: Mr. Anselm Kwok
Address: 10 Ling Kwong Street, Tiu Keng Leng, Tseung Kwan O, N.T., Hong Kong
Tel: (852) 2535-6867                                    Fax: (852) 2623-6550
Website:  http://www.gtcollege.edu.hk
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